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28th February 2025 
Building Project 
The team from Southcoast Construction have 
almost completed the refurbishment, it’s just a 

matter of time now with the painters working 
hard and the builders fixing the last bits and 
pieces. Thank you to our students, staff and 
community for your patience. We will be hosting 
a celebration once the final completion has been 
signed off. 
 

Security cameras 
As part of the refurbishment a security camera 

system has been installed and will be 
operational very soon.  
Purpose of camera surveillance (from our 
school policy on SchoolDocs) 

We only collect information for a necessary and 
lawful purpose (Principle 1). 
Our purpose for using camera surveillance is to 
deter and identify anyone: 

• entering the school grounds illegally 

• engaging in criminal activity, 
misconduct, or behaviour risking harm 
to health and safety. 

Camera surveillance is not used to routinely 

monitor students or staff as this breaches the 
information privacy principles of the Privacy Act 
(Principles 4 and 10). 

Signs will be erected in the school grounds to 
notify the general public about cameras 
operating when they are operational. 

 
Tainui Swimming Sports  
The cluster swimming sports will be held at the 
Waitara Community Pools on the 3rd of March. 
This is a Monday due to the pool being double 
booked.  
We will provide lunch as usual but there will be 

food available for purchase on the day also. 
Burgers  $5.00 
Sausages $2.00 
Juicies  $2.00 
Water  $2.00 
Raffle  $2.00 

Please remember to let the school know if you 

are transporting your own children. 
 
Absentees 
Thank you to caregivers for notifying the school 
of student absence and the reason. We now 
have set up an automated text that will be sent 

to caregivers when we have not been notified of 
an absence and reason. We look forward to 
working closely with our school whanau to lift 
attendance rates. One of the ways we will do 
this is to meet with whanau of students who 
have had more than 5 days unjustified or 
unexplained absence in a term. 

 

Sports 
If you are interested in your child playing North 
Taranaki Junior Hockey, please ring the office for 

more information. 

Mighty Mokau Trail Bike Ride 
This annual event provides a generous  
donation to our kura. We would like to thank 
everyone in our community that helped out in 

some way, making this a fabulous day. 

 

Super Smash Cricket 
Campbell from Northern Districts Cricket spent 

time with both classes teaching some bat and 
ball skills and games. Everyone had a fantastic 
time and learnt new skills. 
 

Parent interviews 
We are having parent teacher interviews in 
Week 7. You will be sent an allocated time for 

your child/ren. If you are unable to attend at 
that time please let the office so we can make a 
time and date that suits.   
 
Yummy Stickers 
We collect the stickers off the yummy fruit and 
label off the bagged fruit, so that at the end of 

term 3 we can get so sports gear. If you would 
like a sticker or label collection sheet please let 
the office know. 
 
House of Science 
Ruma Tuakana and Ruma Teina have had some 

very exciting time learning about the science of 

rockets the past few weeks. As a kura we 
subscribe to the House of Science kits and 
receive a new learning kit each month. 
 
Dates to remember  

Mar 
3rd  Tainui Swimming Sports (Monday)  
10th  Taranaki Anniversary (NO SCHOOL) 

April 
4th Tainui Cluster Speeches 
11th  Last day term 1 

 

 
PIOPIO COMMUNITY & DISTRICTS CHARITABLE TRUST 

APPLICATION FOR GRANTS 
 

Application forms for Individuals and Organization’s 
may be printed off the Piopio website or by emailing the 
Trust. 
Email: piopiotrust@gmail.com 
 
Areas covered for grants include Piopio Township and the 
districts of Mairoa – Mangaotaki – Mahoenui – Aria – 
Mokauiti – Mapiu – Kopaki – Benneydale – Oparure and 
Rangitoto.  Te Kuiti Borough is not included. 

 
Applications close at 5p.m. on 31st March 2025. 
Late applications will not be accepted. 
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Clifton Junior Rugby Club 

2025 Junior Rugby Registrations are now OPEN! 
 
To register your child for the upcoming season please go to: 
bit.ly/RX-CreateYourProfile 
Subs for the season are $50 for first child, with a family 
discount of $10 per child for another family member 
registered at the same time 
Please follow us on FaceBook (Clifton Junior Rugby) for 
further updates. 
Any questions please contact 
Kris Buckley (Clifton Junior Rugby Administrator) @ 

cliftonjuniorrugby@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindly sponsored by 

Gail Pratt 
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